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Greetings Dear Pastor:

We had Valentine Sunday on February 16th
where we gave out gift boxes full of treats
and had a backdrop that my wife made for
pictures. There were ten regular attenders

out that day, but we still had a solid
attendance day with 35 folks.

On February 23rd, we had * Beat the Heat”
Sunday where we gave away a large fan and
a small fan as a prize for whoever brought'
the most visitors. We had 67 total
attendance.

We are excited that we have a temporary
Thai translator/pastor starting this next
month. He has agreed to help us for two
months while his kids are on their school
summer break. His name is Su Tin (Sue-

Teen). Please pray that he and his family will

love it here and want to come here fulltime.

He had previously worked for a missionary
for 12 years until that missionary left the
field in 2015. Since that time he has been a
farmer and lay person. He comes highly
recommended by another independent
Baptist missionary whose church Su Tin
attends as a lay person.
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We have been having a great
attendance on Sunday and
Wednesday nights. The Lord has
given multiple first timers on
those nights. We are getting
some men on Sunday nights that
have to work in the daytime on
Sunday. A great reason to have
Sunday night church!

We had four first time visitors
trust Christ one Sunday night this
month at the invitation time. We

also had a man trust Christ on a
Wednesday evening this month
too. As [ mentioned we are getting

a lot of first timers at night this

month. Please pray it continues!

We had 15 adult first timers come
on Sunday morning of the 23rd. Pii
Eak (pronounce Pee Egg) brought
11 visitors himself (pictured) to win

the big fan we were giving away. At

the invitation time that morning 9

out of 11 of his visitors got saved.

The entire day was a blessing and

we are very thankful for all that

God has done for us.
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